Hamilton County Commissioner’s Court
Notice of Open Meeting
Tuesday, September 22, 2020
9:00 A.M.

Hamilton County Commissioner’s Court met in session on Tuesday,
September 22, 2020 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present:
County Judge Mark Tynes, Commissioners Johnny Wagner, Lloyd
Hugagins, Dickie Clary and Keith Allen Curry.

Tynes called the meeting to order and quorum was established.
Clary led the invocation and Tynes followed with pledges.

Huggins made the motion and Curry seconded the approval of the line
item transfers. The motion passed unanimously.

The Consent Agenda was as follows:

A. Minutes from the previous commissioner court minutes.

B. Approve departmental reports

C. Approve bills submitted for payment in the amount of

$22,384.71. In between bills in the amount of $10,164.36. The

payroll in the amount of $71,055.60.

D. Certificates of continuing education-None

E. Application(s) for culvert installation-Two submitted in
precinct 3.

F. Building and Use Request- none submitted
Huggins made the motion and Clary seconded the approval of the

consent agenda. The motion passed unanimously.



There were no personnel updates.
There were no facility updates.

There were no public comments offered in the Public Hearing. Huggins
stated that the subdivision has increased traffic at CR234 & CR3235 in
precinct 3. Huggins made the motion and Clary seconded the placement
of a stop sign at those county roads.

Tynes stated that there were only 12 active cases of Covid-19 as of
September 22, 2020. He will be submitting a form to TDEM declaring
that Hamilton County is under the 20 cases mandated by the state and
will declare our county is exempt from face coverings.

Clary made the motion and Huggins seconded the approval of the Road
& Bridge Technician Job Description. The motion passed unanimously.

The court stated that there were some issues with the Tin-
Horn/Culvert Installation Application. It doesn’t enforce the proper
installation of the tin horn and is missing some basic requirements.
Hamilton County Attorney, Mark Henkes stated the he would draw
a map and present it at the next commissioner’s court.

Tynes stated that as of September 22, 2020, Hamilton County still had
not received the CTIF Grant. | |

Curry made the motion and Clary seconded the approval of the
declaration of surplus from precinct 2 for a 1995 Dump Truck. The
motion carried unanimously.



Curry made the motion and Huggins seconded the approval of PR 17 and
18 in precinct 2. The motion carried unanimously.

Curry made the motion and Huggins seconded the approval of PR4219
and PR42110 in precinct 4. The motion carried unanimously.

The court discussed the Subdivision Concept Meeting & Report and
stated that they would revisit this topic at the next meeting.

Tynes stated that there was an open enrollment for Cybersecurity
Training that will fulfill the state mandate. This would need to be
completed by July 14, 2021

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 A.M.

County Judge Mark Tynes

| County Clerk Leanﬁe Jackson



